1997 OFFICERS & MEMBERS of the Board

President John G. Parker 5225 Evening View Rd. Anaheim, CA 92807 (714) 637-0952

Vice - President Harold Shapiro

Membership Secretary & Treasurer

Russell S. Lange 3578 Quincy Ave. Simi Valley, CA 93063 (805) 526-9283

Recording Secretary Cheryl Shapiro

Past President Tom Watson

**Board of Directors** 

Roy Bell Ken Carter Artie Lazarides Mike Loewke Emmert Stouffer Bob Spellmire

Future 1997 Meets

March 29th April 26th May 17th July 26th August 23rd September 27th October 25th November 22nd December 7th THE NEXT MEETING OF TCA / WESTERN DIVISION WILL BE HELD

ON SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 22nd, 1997

at the ARCADIA PARK - SENIOR CITIZEN'S CENTER 405 So. Santa Anita Ave. Arcadia, California 91006

Doors open at 11:00 AM

Our January Meet was one of the largest we've had recently, well attended by a large number of collectors, many of whom brought TRAINS to sell. The tables were loaded with quality Pre- and Post War Toy Trains, many of which changed hands!

Bob Caplan did an excellent job with an AUCTION.

For February, we will add tables, and plan to have an even larger Auction. Dig out your duplicates, and come prepared (\$'s) to find some new pieces for your collection, and shed some others.

Your TCA Western <u>DUES</u> of \$10 are due and payable NOW (prior to Feb 28th, 1997). Please see Russ Lange at the door and PAY your 1997 DUES. Or please mail a check for your 1997 Western Division Dues to Russ Lange, Treasurer (address at left side ...).

Western Division is promised a Meeting Announcement in the LA Times, so we'll expect to see some outside new faces at the door. As non-members they will make a \$3 donation, at the door.

Remember Cal-Stewart at Santa Clara on March 22-23, and then our TCA Western Division Meet at Arcadia Park on March 29th, 1997.

For Display on February 22nd please bring your best/most interesting <u>CABOOSE</u>, that is <u>NOT RED</u>. (Yes, if you want we'll accept a red roof?) ... Lionel, A.F., Ives, Dorfan, made them, other than red, that is! What do you have?

Looking forward to seeing you, Saturday, Feb. 22nd!

John Parker CM6-143